
New Mexico Gay Rodeo Association
Board of Director Meeting Minutes
Zoom Meeting, August 12, 2024 

Those in attendance include:Jeff Lowe, Ed Powers, Dave Henzel, David J Smith, Russell Ellenberger,-Brian Helander, Josh/Seliah, Jaime Hernandez, Jeff Olson (Non voting members) Ronald Odion joined late
1.Meeting called to order at 7:01 pm
2.Approval of the agenda for tonight’s meeting so moved by Ed, seconded by David-unanimously approved.  
3.Approval of the meeting minutes from the July 8 2024 meeting: Motion by Dave, seconded by Ed-unanimously approved.
4.President’s Report-Jeff Lowe: The board received an email letter of resignation from Michael Kaplan as NMGRA President. We held an emergency board meeting where we discussed options for someone to fulfill the the balance of the vacant position of Vise President. We selected Russell Ellenberger to be our choice. As a result, Jeff called for a vote from the current board to add Russell to the NMGRA Executive board. Motion made by David, seconded by Dave, unanimously approved.
5.Vice President’s Report - Josh/Seliah: July 26th was the Leather Rodeo at Sidewinders. Brandon flew in, Jaime/Jasmine was there, David drove in as well. The show generated $417 in donations for NMGRA. We should be gaining three title holders that will be helping us raise money. We may very likely have an MX, Miss and a Mster candidate for our Royalty competition later this year. Brandon’s show in Utah on August 10th raised $905. Seliah is still working on the Kick off show at Tumbleroot on Thursday, August 22nd. Brandon, Seliah, Jaime and Jeff Olson are each working on assembling 4 performers each for the show. Seliah will be collect the music at Rodeo registration for the Saturday performers and amassing the music on a thumb drive. She’ll also be sending out Google forms so out of state royalty can sign up as well. David confirmed Aurora Gayheart would be performing. He asked about Imperial Court participation, Seliah said that we may not get participation at this time from the Court. This is their campaign season. 
6.Jeff Lowe - Membership/Secretarial- Sent Russell a copy of the Royalty Handbook for his review. Three memberships that we needed to vote on, Danika Marshall, Emma Treu (renewals) and Trey C Michaels (new). Seliah shared information about Trey, being one of her best friends, Trey is a Drag King performer and is the national title holder for Trans USA. Motion to include these three in the NMGRA membership made by Dave, seconded by David-unanimously approved. 
7.Ed Powers - Treasurers Report- When showing the July financials, Ed explained that in the revenue section, QuickBooks places all monies paid through them under a category called “services” This month it was $3882.34. To try and separate it out creates a journal entry that isn’t preferred by auditors. Revenue for the month of July was $12377.00. Raffle tickets accounted for $1240 so far. We paid out the $600 to IGRA for Brandon Bay’s application fee. We purchased the card readers (one time purchase) so those needing to take payments can have the device on their phones to accept NMGRA monies. We paid $1000 to Cindy Lou for the Cook Shack, ribbons were $303. Net profit for the month was $10042 and year to date profit was $15648.26. Current bank balance is $35926.82. Accounts receivable is down to $548.34. For next year, we should be able to take 2023/2024 data and average it out +8% for a 2025 budget. Russell will be added to the bank account
Ed submitted a proposal to obtain a debit card so that NMGRA can pay bills electronically as needed. The NMGRA Treasurer would hold the card, and purchases of $500 or less could be approved by one additional board member, with any purchases over $500 requiring the full board approval. David made the motion to initiate the request to have a debit card for the association, seconded by Dave-unanimously approved. Since we will all be in Santa Fe for the tents set up, we’ll break away to go to the bank and get Russell on the authorized signature list (removing Michael Kaplan) and request the debit card and make the appropriate cash withdrawals needed for our rodeo weekend. 
8.Dave Henzel - Trustees Report -We need to submit our Association dues to IGRA no later than Sept 14th. 
9.David J Smith - Rodeo Director - Seliah confirmed the program is done and submitted to the printers. David verified that all contracts, and needed insurance paperwork, has been received. Tommy Channel (IGRA Admin Asst) has what he needs for our rodeo. We’re using the ziplock type sleeves for the badges, Ed had the loops for them. Buckles have arrived at David’s house, he’s inventorying them now. David is working on volunteers, registration is all set, Emily will be at the NMGRA booth selling salsa, popcorn and perhaps T-shirts. As well as helping Ed as a “runner” as needed. T-shirts are currently being worked on. Bear breakfast is all set, 27 confirmed thus far.  Grand Entry script is being finalized, Jeff asked about having enough banners/tarps to properly cover the gates. Seliah will check with Renee at Sidewinders and Sucia Productions about any banners they have, so we can promote them in our arena.  David is bringing some extra tarps that he no longer uses.  
10. Old Business -Ed knows someone that will be at the rodeo that owns a successful body shop in Santa Fe that can look at the trailer to see what the cost of repairs would be. He will be coming to the rodeo with his family on Saturday. 
September 9th will be the next NMGRA BOD meeting. Motion to adjourn by Ed and seconded by Russell at 7:47 pm-unanimously approved.

